Carolyn Martin

P.O. Box 4580; Carlsbad, California ▪ Telephone: 760-445-0711 ▪ E-mail: cmartin@afcia.us

16 September 2010

Colonel J. R. Snider, USMC



Via: Facsimile (843-228-7032) and USPS
Commanding Officer

Marine Corps Air Station 

Beaufort, South Carolina 29904-5001

                         Re: Debarment, case of Carolyn Martin      

 Dear Sir,

I was debarred from MCAS Beaufort on 22 July 2010 and received notification of such on 24 July 2010.  On 26 July 2010 I received verbal notification that I was debarred by the Staff Judge Advocate (SJA) from Building 12 (where defense attorneys’ offices, courtroom, etc. are located), MCRD San Diego, CA.  Coincidence?  

I responded to your debarment letter on 29 July 2010 challenging the legality and propriety of the debarment.  I requested all evidence that you received (verbal or written) and requested a hearing before an unbiased and impartial third party.  As I cited in my correspondence to you on 01 Sep 2010, the evidence you provided to me on 29 August 2010 doesn’t support the allegations you cited in your debarment letter.  The debarment is baseless and further, it undermines the constitutional right of your Marines to obtain an effective defense.   

In my response correspondence I requested a hearing with you via video teleconference (VTC).  You granted such a hearing; however the hearing would be with your Executive Officer.  Per your directive, I corresponded with Ms. Johnson, Paralegal Specialist.  I asked to meet with you – the Commanding Officer.  On 01 Sep 2010, Ms. Johnson asked that I stand-by the VTC at 1500 on 02 Sep 2010.  

With much time and effort spent on setting up a VTC meeting with you and standing by on the ready on 01 Sep 2010 as requested, I did not receive an e-mail or telephone call canceling the VTC hearing.  

I received a telephone call from Ms. Johnson 13 Sep 2010 requesting the VTC hearing on 14 Sep 2010.  I advised Ms. Johnson that I didn’t believe I could make such arrangements on such short notice and asked for the VTC on 15 Sep 2010.  

On the afternoon of 14 Sep 2010, I received an e-mail citing Ms. Johnson would not be at work on 15 – 16 Sep 2010 and to correspond with Ms. Dix for the VTC to be scheduled for 20 or 21 Sep 2010.  

Sir, it goes without saying that I have been debarred from your installation almost two months ago.  I have been timely in my written correspondence and responses.  Given the many fruitless efforts by me to seasonably schedule a teleconference over the past weeks, have convinced me that there is no interest in appropriately extending to me this mandated due process procedure. It is now too late to do so.  My sense is that what has unfolded is not your doing, but that of others who were the moving force behind the original action. It is with that hope that prompts me to remain optimistic for a just outcome. Notwithstanding being denied a timely hearing, that I can rely on your sense of justice and insight to make things right.  The evidence necessary to such a decision is found in my correspondence submitted to you via e-mail and US Postal Service (USPS) on 01 Sep 2010.  I look forward to receiving your decision to lift the debarment from MCAS Beaufort and Laurel Bay Housing area.    

Respectfully,

Carolyn Martin

Copy to: 

MCAS SJA

David M. Brahms, Esq.

Kevin Barry McDermott, Esq.

David Blair-Loy, Esq.

Sean Riordan, Esq.

